
Talking To Your Neighbors About Pesticides
Your neighbors use pesticides and you prefer not to. You may have wanted to talk to

them about it but found it difficult or intimidating to do so. How do you bring the sub-
ject up, what would you tell them, and how should you handle it if they get angry or
offended? You may feel that you don’t know enough facts to answer their questions. You
may feel that it’s not worth risking your friendship, or at least your pleasant day-to-day
interactions. After all, home yard care is like politics: personal and often controversial.
WHY DO YOU WANT TO TALK TO THEM?

The dynamics of any conversation between neighbors about pesticides will depend
on why the conversation is taking place, as well as personal knowledge and beliefs.
The strong sense of property rights and personal privacy in this country can cause peo-
ple to be defensive about how they manage their property. But remember that the non-

pesticide user has rights, too! If
chemicals drift across property lines
or herbicide damage occurs, the need
to act is urgent and the goals well
defined. If, on the other hand, you are
just generally concerned about possi-
ble health impacts to your children
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Trash Company Survey
Some residents in different neighborhoods

all have the same trash day. This can be very
nice for monitoring traffic and less wear and
tear on the roads. Columbine West has not
required residents to subscribe to a particular
trash service, but would like to explore the
idea of offering it.

Board Member John Basila is in the
process of researching the availability of dis-
counted rates for the neighborhood from var-
ious trash companies. Since Columbine West
does not have a unique Trash Removal
provider, you can see garbage trucks in the
neighborhood on any given weekday. Would
you prefer a single pickup day for the neigh-
borhood? Would you like to save money on
your trash service? Please take a few minutes
to give us your input on Trash Collection:
www.surveymonkey.com/s/2L82W73. 

If you’d prefer to give your feedback
directly to John, call him at 303-589-9034.

CWCA Calendar of Events
•  Sept. 1st, Home Improvement Contest deadline

•  Sept. 8th, 6 p.m., Home Improvement Contest 

Judging, Tucker’s House

•  Sept. 14th, CWCA Meetings, Dutch Creek Elem.

•  Oct. 12th, CWCA Meetings, Dutch Creek Elem.

•  Oct. 31st, Halloween Decorating Contest

Next CWCA Meetings
7.00 p.m., Dutch Creek Elementary
Sept. 14th, Oct. 12th, Nov. 9th, Dec. TBD

National Night Out at the Park
Columbine West Park and pavilion

was full of happy adults and children who
participated in the 2nd Annual meet and
greet your neighbors at National Night
Out on August 3rd. Planned and hosted by
CWCA and Shiloh House, attendees
enjoyed hot dogs and root beer floats
donated by Robert’s Italian Deli. Target
volunteers served up the floats and ice
cream sundaes along with chips and bev-
erages. They also provided sidewalk chalk
and glow sticks/whistles for the children. 

Tug-of-war proved to be great fun as
teams fought to pull the other side into
the portable pool full of water. Mini ping
pong, bean bag throw, horseshoes, and ladder game kept everyone active, and of
course the Monkey Bridge, built and supervised by Boy Scout Troop 459, was a huge
hit again this year. 

Highlighting the night was the Jefferson County Sheriff’s department. First on the
scene was the Swat Team. Officers showed off the vehicle and equipment used in
Swat operations. Youngsters struggled to lift the 70 pound vest, then found walking
around difficult when officers let them try on the vest. The surprise of the evening was
the arrival of the Bomb Squad. Everyone was mesmerized when “Odie” the robot was

New Pillar
Some homeowners have called the

voicemail number to inquire, “Why
has it taken so long to get the entrance
sign repaired and replaced?” The pillar
at Coal Mine/Webster was successful-
ly repaired by SPCS Contractors the
middle of August. The time frame of
the repair was dictated by the insur-
ance company and the need to secure
multiple bids for the reconstruction.
SPCS Contractors were able to supply
their own water and electricity supply,
since neither is available at the site.
The pillar needed some time to cure
and then the Columbine West signage

was reinstalled. The project was overseen by
a few CWCA Officers and Board members.
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Columbine West Civic Association 
303-904-8218 • www.columbinewest.org
www.neighborhoodlink.com/jeffco/cwc

Officers
Nora Lund, President • 303-904-8218 • CWCAtalk@gmail.com

Joyce Hooker, Vice President, dnjhooker@msn.com
Secretary - OPEN

Mary Cole, Treasurer

Board Members
(5) Board positions FILLED. (1) Board positions OPEN.

COHOPE Delegate
Cindy Coats and

Floating Board Member

Newsletter Delivery Coordinators
303-972-2387

Newsletter Editor
Natasha McCombs, ncmccombs@yahoo.com

Website Coordinator
Amanda O’Bryan

Newsletter Ad Manager
Colorado Lasertype

Garden Club Coordinator
Deb Tucker • 303-973-4230 • tuckerinn6@msn.com

Schools
Dutch Creek Elementary  7304 W. Roxbury Pl.
Ken Caryl Middle School  6509 W. Ken Caryl Ave.
Columbine High School  6201 S. Pierce St.

Check Facebook for information on Neighbors Helping Neighbors.

The newsletter is published monthly. Deadline for news  is the 13th
and ads is the 15th of each month for the next month’s issue except the Jan.
issue which is Dec. 6th. All articles must be approved by the editor for
publication, or as space permits. To submit an article, please call a board
member or e-mail the editor. All “Letters to the Editor” must be signed and
include a daytime phone number in case there are any questions. Letters may
be printed without the author’s name if requested.

For advertising, contact Colorado Lasertype, 303-979-7499 
getinfo@ColoradoLasertype.com

Appearance of an advertisement in this publication does not constitute a recommendation
or endorsement by the publisher or the association of the goods or services offered therein. The
opinions expressed in this newsletter are those of the individual authors and not of the Board
of Directors of your association or the publisher. Neither the Board, publisher nor the authors
intend to provide any professional service or opinion through this publication. 

Jefferson County Numbers
Information 303-279-6511
Animal Control 303-271-5070
Clerk & Recorder 303-271-8168
Colorado State Patrol 303-239-4500
County Commissioners 303-271-8525
County Administrator 303-271-8500
Extension Service 303-271-6620

Motor Vehicles 303-271-8100
Highways & 

Transportation 303-271-8495
Planning & Zoning 303-271-8700
Sheriff - Emergency 911
Traffic Complaints 303-271-5677
Voting Information 303-271-8111

NIC Mission Statement
A group of volunteer homeowners who welcome new residents,

educate all Columbine West residents about covenants, zoning and
county ordinances, while addressing issues pertaining to our communi-
ty, and look for opportunities to improve and enhance our neighborhood.

from playing on the neighbor’s lawn, the issue is slightly differ-
ent but still important. Concerns about water pollution or other
environmental effects of pesticides need to be explained careful-
ly and convincingly, noting that everyone’s pollution is important
even if it is small.
GETTING STARTED

Relationships between neighbors can range from friendly,
cordial, and polite to antagonistic, hand-waving basis only, or to
cursory uncertain glances while both neighbors rush to and from
work. Deciding how and when to talk about pesticides depends
on the nature of the neighbor relationship and the personal rea-
sons compelling the pesticide-free neighbor to broach the subject.
In the case of pesticide overspray onto your property, a phone call
or personal visit is certainly appropriate, and it is important to act
quickly to document contamination. For less serious situations,
do whatever feels most comfortable. Having a chat while work-
ing in the yard can be a non-threatening way to break the ice.
Another approach might be to invite a neighbor in for a cup of
coffee or a beer. Whatever approach is taken, be polite and ready
for any reaction, and be prepared to listen. A positive approach is
always more effective than one that puts people on the defensive.
For example, mention a new lawncare service that doesn’t use
pesticides. Or suggest a new pest control product that is less
toxic. That way, the talk turns to the alternative first, and the con-
versation can come around to the hazards later, perhaps as you
explain why you made the choice you did. There are no magic
words that will get your neighbors to change their practices. The
best advice is to remember that they very likely do not know
much about the negative effects of pesticide use or about avail-
able alternatives. The general idea with these conversations is to
“start where they are.” This means putting yourself in their place
and understanding not only why they are using pesticides, but
also what will be an effective way for them to begin thinking
about changing their yard maintenance practices. Offering least-
toxic substitute products can be an easy way to begin this, since
many people equate killing pests with reaching for a spray bottle
and healthy lawns with monthly visits from the spray truck. Just
remember where they are coming from, and the conversation will
be easier.

Pesticides, continued from front page

unveiled. Weighing 400 pounds, “Odie” was put through maneu-
vers to show off its capabilities. It was able to pick up a water bot-
tle in its claw and place it in the dumpster. “Odie’s” counterpart,
the orange robot named “Garfield”, weighs only 100 pounds and
is used for sniffing out suspicious items in homes and businesses. 

Littleton Fire Station 13 sent their fire truck and allowed
eager young and old to view the truck and question the firefight-
ers. One small girl even buckled herself in the back seat, and was
ready to put on a helmet and race to the next fire call. She had to
be coaxed repeatedly by her mother to get down from the truck.

Gift cards were donated by King Soopers, which were used to
purchase all the needed paper goods.

We thank all those who attended and all the sponsors who
helped make the event a success. Next year we are hoping more
adults attend with their children. It is a great opportunity to meet
new neighbors and reconnect with those you have lost touch with. 

“The duty of helping one’s self in the highest sense involves 
the helping of one’s neighbors.” — Samuel Smiles

National Night Out, continued from front page

continued on page 3
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WHAT TO SAY
Keep it as simple and non-technical as possible. If your con-

cern is primarily human health, focus on that as a starting point.
Watch for their reaction as you talk, and if any point seems to play
well, you can enlarge on it. Here are some ideas for topics that you
might discuss:

Children are so much more vulnerable than adults are. They
are smaller, eat and drink more per pound, are still developing, and
have behaviors that put them at risk (playing on the grass,
mouthing their hands, going barefoot, etc.). There’s so much we
don’t know about pesticides. Only the active ingredients are
known, and they usually make up less than a few percent of the
product. Full product formulations aren’t tested for long-term
effects. Exposures to multiple chemicals aren’t considered. Many
effective alternatives are readily available. More and more stores
are stocking less-hazardous products for garden and lawn care.
You can ask your neighbor what their major problems are and
focus in on alternatives for those pests. 

Many lawn care companies offer an organic or low-pesticide
approach. It’s true. There are companies that offer or even special-
ize in a sensible approach to pesticides. If you have experience with
a company, you might make a referral. Some cities and counties
now offer natural yard care pilot programs. You can ask neighbors
if they would like to participate with you in one of these programs.
Even if such a program isn’t available locally, you can bring your
neighbors together informally to share information.
PETS ARE VULNERABLE TO PESTICIDES AS WELL

A study of dogs exposed to the most frequently used lawn chem-
ical, 2,4-D, found that when dog owners applied 2,4-D more than
four times a year on their lawn, the incidence of common canine
cancer (canine malignant lymphoma or CML) doubled. According
to the National Cancer Institute, dogs with CML were 30% more
likely to have lived in a home where the owners had applied 2,4-D
or employed a commercial lawn company to treat their yard.
ADDITIONAL TIPS
� • Begin where they are. Remember that they have a different per-

spective on pesticides, probably because they don’t know
much about them. Begin your conversation gently.

� • Avoid a holier than thou attitude. After all, perhaps there are
things you do that annoy them!

� • Don’t lecture them, have a conversation. Give them a chance to
talk.

� • Listen to what they say. Don’t get so wrapped up in planning
your next point that you don’t hear them.

� • Keep it friendly, avoid an accusatory tone.
� • Offer to bring them additional information, then follow up.
LET YOUR PESTICIDE FREE 
ZONE SIGN BREAK THE ICE

If you put up a Pesticide Free Zone sign in your front lawn,
your neighbors or friends may ask about it and that will get the
conversation started. Your neighbors may perhaps feel defensive if
they think that the sign was put up to get their attention specifical-
ly. Or they may just be curious about why you garden the way you
do or how you control pests without chemicals. In any case, wait
a couple of weeks after you put up the sign and see if anything
happens. If it doesn’t, you can always start a conversation yourself
by pointing out your new sign. 

This information is reproduced, not in its entirety, from the
©Washington Toxics Coalition, 4649 Sunnyside Avenue N, Suite
540, Seattle, WA 98103 • 206-632-1545 • www.watoxics.org

IS YOUR HOME WIRED SAFELY?

We are fully licensed, insured and certified to permanently repair
aluminum wiring and remove your fire hazard. Visit our Web site at
www.alwirerepair.com to read about the
hazards of aluminum wiring and the CPSC
recommended COPALUM repair method.

ALUMINUM WIRING
can be DANGEROUS!






Call today for your home wiring evaluation!

(720) 299-4706

Most homes built between 1964 & 1974 contain aluminum wiring.

Did you know “homes wired with aluminum
wiring are 55 times more likely to have
one or more connections reach Fire
Hazard Conditions”

—US Consumer Product Safety

Commission (CPSC) Pub #516

Your Safety Is Our Business!
Lic #6092 • Insured • Honest & Dependable

Serving all your electrical needs
with Local References!

Pesticides, continued from page 2

Superior Quality, Affordable Prices

Summer Memories Sale
Weddings, Graduations, Vacations, Birthdays,

Backyard BBQ’s, or just because, don’t just post
your photos on the internet, let them last forever...

BEHIND THE GLASS

Sale Prices Apply to All 
In-Stock Frames

Only valid with custom framing order.
Call for details, expires 11/27/10

303-904-2843
www.btgframing.com
South-East Corner of

Wadsworth & Coal Mine
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National Suicide Prevention Week, Sept. 6-12
Nearly 8.3 million adults in the U.S. had serious thoughts of

suicide in 2009, according to a study by the Substance Abuse and
Mental Health Services Administration (SAMHSA). In addition,
2.3 million adult Americans made a suicide plan, and 1.1 million
adults actually attempted suicide in the past year. To recognize
the warning signs and save a life, go to the American Association
of Suicidology website.

Garden Club News
Garden Workday – August 14th

It has been a hard summer to get much
done. Dirt diggers have very busy schedules.
So, when we planned to have our Garden
Workday on August 14th, being only the 
second workday of the summer, we didn’t know what
to expect. Thankfully, the following people showed up to help
weed and take care of the Ken Caryl/Zephyr entrance: Marcia
Patullo, Lisa Hatch, Jan & Greg Glazner, Jim Slora, Mel Ochs,
Jack Woodman, Howard & Deb Tucker, Bobby & Sherri
Hanson and Jackson. With so many hands, we were able to final-
ly get ahead of the game. Thanks to everyone who participated! We
will be having another workday on August 28th. Plan to join us!
Home Improvement Contest Voting/Potluck

Garden members are cordially invited to the Tucker’s on
Wednesday, September 8th at 6 p.m. for our Annual Home
Improvement Contest voting. We will be having a potluck dinner.
Main dish (Cashew Chicken) and drinks will be provided. Please
bring a dish to pass. Any questions, please contact Deb at 303-973-
4230 or tuckerinn6@msn.com. Thanks! Hope to see you then!

If you think you can share some time and talent with CWCA,
call the voicemail 303-904-8218 and leave your name and num-
ber. The Garden Club has worked many hours to help reenergize
the Columbine West community. Think about how you might be
able to help too.

Home Improvement Contest T.B.A.
The 4th Annual Home Improvement/Landscaping Contest

was offered again this year by Gary Birklholtz, owner of
Chatfield Time Rentals.  CWCA is extremely thankful to Gary for
offering this contest and its prizes. September 1st marked the
deadline for submissions that required homeowners to submit
before and after pictures for qualification. Home improvement
refers to anything outside of the home, such as landscaping, sid-
ing, cement work, windows and/or paint. Projects can be ongo-
ing. The only exclusion will be for those individuals who won last
year on their particular project. Previous winners may enter on a
new project. Judges will be looking for that dramatic difference.
Garden Club will meet early September and judge the entries.
Winners will be announced along with photos and details, in our
October newsletter. Prizes are: 1st Place = $250, 2nd Place =
$150 and 3rd Place = $100. Projects that are not selected may be
resubmitted next year for consideration. Properties chosen as
winners this year can continue to submit entries, but must be on
new projects.

RenewDry
Carpet Care, LLC.

Simply Green, Simply Clean.

•    Eco Friendly

•    Pet and Family Friendly

•    Low Moisture - Quick Drying

•    Stain Specialists

•    Fast, Friendly Service

•    Free Estimates

Call Today!

303-501-1812

Any 3 Rooms for

$78
Not valid with any other offer.

Free Stain
Protection
With full price cleaning 

of 5 residential rooms. 

Not valid with any other offer.
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Some Secretarial Help is Needed
Once a month, the CWCA Officers, Board Members,

Committee Chairs and any interested homeowners come together
to share what has been happening in the neighborhood and what
is being scheduled. Over the last few months the association has
been without an official Secretary. By far the most important duty
is the taking of the minutes. The minutes are records of what was
done, not what was said. Minutes should not contain discussions,
personal opinions, adjectives, or interpretations. The secretary
signs the minutes when they are written, and the president signs
after they are approved. CWCA is also looking for (1) more mem-
ber to join the Board. A Board Member is entitled to rely on the
advice of other officers, professional people, or CWCA commit-
tees. Members of the CWCA Board, must perform their duties in
good faith, in a manner that is in the best interest of the associa-
tion. Responsibilities may include:  Chairing or co-chairing com-
mittees/activities, attending monthly meetings, participating in
community activities, providing input/helping resolve resident’s
issues/complaints, working for the betterment of Columbine
West, and acting as liaisons to county, state, and private agencies,
businesses, and other HOAs. All Board members have voting
privileges and holding a Board position is a prerequisite to a pos-
sible Officers position. If you would like to become an involved
community member within the association, call the voice mail
line, 303-904-8218, and leave a message or plan on attending a
monthly meeting at Dutch Creek Elementary. The Board meets
the 2nd Tuesday of each month at 7 p.m.

Coffee With A Cop
Wondering what it would be like to sit down and chat with the

local law enforcement? A new series of walk-in community meet-
ings called Coffee With a Cop began in spring 2010. These infor-
mal events are opportunities for Jeffco residents to speak
one-on-one with our agency’s command staff, and ask questions
about crime and quality-of-life issues in their neighborhoods or
on the roadways. This outreach event is being planned at Jeffco
businesses. September 9: Starbucks, 7403 W. Chatfield Ave. 

Crime Prevention Deputy - North Jeffco: 303-271-5363
Crime Prevention Deputy - South Jeffco: 720-377-2002
Crime Prevention Deputy - Jeffco Mountains: 720-497-7860 
Child Safety Programs: 303-271-5665

Lou Bissett
Ron Thorne Group

303.921.5367
Keller Williams Advantage Realty LLC

Lou Bissett of Keller Williams Advantage Realty has
earned the prestigious Certified Distressed Property

Expert (CDPE) designation, having completed extensive
training in foreclosure avoidance and short sales. This is
invaluable expertise to offer at a time when the area is 

ravaged by “distressed” homes in the foreclosure process.

LOU BISSETT EARNS PRESTIGIOUS 
DESIGNATION TO HELP HOMEOWNERS

IN DANGER OF FORECLOSURE

Short Sales allow the cash-strapped seller to repay 
the mortgage at the price that the home sells for, even
though it is lower than what is owed on the property. 
With plummeting property values, this can save many
people from foreclosure and even bankruptcy. More 
and more lenders are willing to consider short sales 
because they are much less costly than foreclosures.

2010 Membership Tally
Our summer has been packed full of community events and a

huge “Thank You” to all of those who paid their dues to help sup-
port CWCA. We will continue to host activities, check the Calendar
of Events to see what is being planned and maybe how your own
talents could be put to use. Presently there are 360 paid member-
ships, which is 86% towards reaching the 2010 goal of 420. Dues
and/or donations can be mailed to: Columbine West Civic
Association, P.O. Box 620026, Littleton, CO 80162. New Payment
Option! Pay securely online with PayPal, VISA, MC, Discover
and AMEX. Go to: www.neighborhoodlink.com/jeffco/cwc/. If
you have a special project you would like to donate to, make that
notation on your payment. Membership dues are accepted all year
long. Thank you for your continuing support in making Columbine
West a great community to live in.

Now opeN 
In Southwest plaza!
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August Yard of the Month
Corner lots can present themselves with many challenges and

potential opportunities because the homeowner has more front
yard to maintain and landscape. This month’s winner will be the
2nd corner lot to proudly display the Yard of the Month sign.
Congratulations this month goes to the Drieling Family at 7498
W. Frost Drive, corner of Frost/Webster. Wanda and her 3 chil-
dren have lived in Columbine West for about 15 years and love it.
The Drieling kids all attended Dutch Creek Elementary and then
graduated from Columbine High School.  Brian recently graduat-
ed with a Mechanical Engineering Degree from the School of
Mines, is an Adult Leader with Scout Troop 459 and is seeking
employment. Timothy is attending Metro State working on a
business degree along with their sister, Alicia, who is pursuing a
degree to teach kindergarten. Wanda was born in South Dakota
but moved to Colorado when she was about 2 years old. She has
been employed by Coors Brewery Co. for 32 years. This is a large
corner yard with a berm, or fortification, close to the corner. The
berm was originally installed to detour neighborhood kids who
enjoyed cutting across the corner. Planted with many perennials
and lots of color, the brick bordered planter area seems to trans-
form with the seasons. Mature trees, groomed evergreens, roses
and a flower edged walkway show off the entryway. Wanda keeps
everything tamed and trimmed.

The winning homeowner receives a $50 gift certificate to
Home Depot, compliments of Jenny James. They also proudly
display a sign in their yard stating “Yard of the Month Winner.”
During your walks through the neighborhood this summer, if you
would like to nominate a candidate, please call the voicemail line
at 303-904-8218. We ask that you give us the full address of the
nominee and if you know the name of the nominee please include
that in your message. CWCA will interview the winners and post
their names and address in the following month’s newsletter.
Thank you, Jenny James, for bringing this great contest back to
Columbine West and for your support in our community.

Pollution Prevention Week, Sept. 19-25
This week is an opportunity for individuals, businesses, and

government to emphasize commitment to preventing pollution
and supporting sustainability activities and achievements.

   

Classes are taught by knowledgeable instructors, 
tailored for all skill levels and are beginner-friendly. 
Our spacious studio includes gas & electric kilns. 

 

www.ifoothills.org
303-409-2612

Clay Arts Studio
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Check Out Rooney Road Recycling Center
Many household chemicals pose a serious health hazard if not

properly handled, stored and disposed. It has never been easier to
remove these hazards from your home. The Rooney Road
Recycling Center will accept most types of household hazardous
waste materials. The Rooney Road Recycling Center is split into
two sections: one for organic materials and one for hazardous
materials. The organics side collects brush, wood waste, grass,
leaves, combustible slash, etc. This portion of the recycling cen-
ter is open seven days a week from 7:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. (please
make final drop-offs by 4:45 so the center can close promptly).
There is no appoinment necessary when dropping materials off.
To contact them directly, please call 303-710-9120. 

Yard Waste Recycling Program accepts yard waste such as
leaves, compost, grass clippings, tree branches, construction lum-
ber, and logs for chipping and mulching. Residential and com-
mercial customers are encouraged to utilize this service. For more
information on the Yard Waste Recycling Program, please call 1-
800-776-1644. 

The hazardous materials side will accept most types of house-
hold hazardous waste materials. Many household chemicals pose
a serious health hazard if not properly handled, stored and dis-
posed. This portion of the recycling center is open on
Wednesdays and Saturdays only, from 8:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. You
must make an appointment when bringing materials to the haz-
ardous side. Please call the office at 303-316-6262 (open Monday
- Friday from 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m.) for questions or to schedule
an appointment. Recycle your Christmas Tree at the Rooney
Road Recycling center for the charge of $1.00 each. 

Important Numbers
1) Scrap Metal pick-up, 303-522-8041

Unwanted scrap metals of any kind, freezers, refrigerators,
stoves, washers/dryers, microwaves, vacuums, shelving, mowers
and car batteries. Metal is found in many household items; please
feel free to call before you throw them away. The more we recy-
cle, less piles up in the landfill. Fees are charged where necessary;
otherwise this is a FREE service.
2) Rooney Road Recycling, 303-710-9120

For appointments call: 303-316-6262
$20 drop-off charge/cash or check 
$30 home scheduled pick-up
Includes 75lbs of the following items: paint thinner, fertiliz-

ers, waxes, cleaners, oil based paint, anti-freeze, batteries, aerosol
cans. In addition to the 75lbs of the above, you are allowed the
following: 25 gallons of oil, 10 gal. of latex paint, 5 auto batter-
ies and 5 florescent light bulbs. Open by appointment only:
Wednesdays & Saturdays (8 a.m. to 2 p.m.)

Colorado Lasertype
303-979-7499

www.ColoradoLasertype.com 

Graphic Design
WE CAN DESIGN YOUR AD FOR YOU!
Call us for all your Graphic Design needs:

Business Cards, Advertisements, Brochures, etc.

 
Julie Montgomery 303-906-3150

 $4995.00
Now you can save $1,000s with my 
limited time, flat-fee commission 
beginning August 1-December 31, 
2010. No corners cut, just lots of 

dollars saved! 

(Flat fee available. Does not include 2.8% co-op fee)

Call today for more information!
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Call us today to schedule your FREE estimate!

www.housepaintingofcolorado.com
720.855.7019

Fully Licensed & Insured

Exterior
Faux Finishes
Commercial

Interior
Staining
Residential

Book before August 1st and
save $100!
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and save $100!

Library Card Sign-Up Month
Library Card Sign-Up Month is to promote the accessibility

of your local library. Children who use the library as a resource
tend to perform better in school and are more likely to continue
to use the library for learning and exploring new opportunities
throughout their lives.
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Columbine West Home Vacancies
If you know of a home that is vacant in Columbine West, notify

CWCA on our voicemail line at 303-904-8218 (be sure to provide the
address of the property). We will help monitor the property, but may
be limited legally from taking any action depending on the stage of the
foreclosure. If you witness suspicious activity on this property (or any
other Columbine West property), call the Jefferson County Dispatch
at 303-277-0211. If possible, report it as it happens. To report a crime
in progress, call 911. The Sheriff’s Office needs your eyes and ears to
help identify illegal activity. To report zoning violations such as nox-
ious weeds or weeds over 12” or excess trash, please contact Jefferson
County Planning and Zoning at 303-271-8725.
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Our newest branch is 
open in the neighborhood

We are happy to announce the addition of a new location in the community — 
bringing you the convenience, support and personal attention you deserve 
along with a wide array of products and services. Stop by and meet the 
dedicated bankers who can help you reach your goals for fi nancial success.

Pierce & Ken Caryl
7580 S. Pierce St., Littleton CO 80128 • 303-979-3434

Store Hours: 
Monday – Friday 9:00 am - 6:00 pm • Saturday 9:00 pm - 3:00 pm

wellsfargo.com

Microbial Life On Mars? 
Conditions May Be Right

Mars may not be home to four-armed green warrior giants or octo-
pus-like creatures intent on invasion, but it could support simple
forms of microbial life, according to scientists. A methane-eating bac-
terium discovered in the extreme northern reaches of Canada is one
example of the type of life we might someday find on the Red Planet.

The bacteria survives in the Lost Hammer spring, where the water
is so salty it doesn’t freeze even at subzero temperatures. As probes
have discovered both methane and frozen water on Mars, similar bac-
teria could be waiting in gullies that might contain springs like the
Lost Hammer. 

Mars is a cold, inhospitable environment, but in some areas it’s
actually warmer than the Lost Hammer, making it more conducive to
the development of microscopic life.

Risky Business Down 
For Teens, At Least A Little

The U.S. Centers for Disease Control and Prevention
surveys teens every two years for trends in risky behaviors.
The 2009 Youth Risk Behavior Survey offered these
results:

Alcohol
• Had at least one drink in their lifetime: 72.5 percent,

down from 75 percent in 2007
• Had one drink within the previous 30 days: 41.8

percent, down from 44.7 percent

Marijuana
• Had used marijuana at least one time in their life:

36.8 percent, down from 38.1 percent
• Had used marijuana within the last 30 days: 20.8

percent, up from 19.7 percent

Cigarettes
• Had tried smoking during their lifetime: 46.3 per-

cent, down from 50.3 percent.
• Had smoked at least once during the past 30 days:

19.5 percent, down from 20 percent in 2007

Note: Although most of the changes in behavior report-
ed by the survey are statistically insignificant, the decreas-
es in having had a drink within the past 30 days and
experimenting with smoking were considered legitimate
trends.



Get Children To And From School Safely
September brings the start of a new school year and the sight

of children nationwide walking to school in the morning and back
home in the afternoon. If you’re concerned about their safety (and
that’s only natural), follow these tips for making sure your chil-
dren know how to navigate the streets without trouble:

• Choose the right route. Have your child use the most
direct route to and from school. Look for intersections
with stoplights and well-defined crosswalks, as well as
adult crossing guards.

• Walk it yourself. For the first week or so, walk with your
younger children to be sure they know where and how to
cross the street. Tell them to avoid shortcuts, abandoned
houses, and anything else that might hide them from sight.

• Dress children for visibility. Brightly colored coats and
clothing will make your children more visible to drivers.

• Discuss safety. Teach children not to talk to strangers or
accept rides or gifts from anyone they don’t know. Be sure
they understand what traffic signals mean and the impor-
tance of paying attention to what’s happening around
them.

• Check their knowledge. Be sure small children know
their own address and home phone number, as well as con-
tact information for another trusted adult.

• Keep the lights on. Be sure to leave your porch or out-
door lights on in fall and winter afternoons when darkness
comes early.
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Trust your lender.  
Love your house.
Because Bellco Credit Union’s focus is to help our 
members reach their financial goals, you know that 
our home loans are straight-forward and honest. 
Whether it is a first mortgage or a home equity 
loan, you’ll know exactly what to expect when it 
comes to our low fees. Get more information at 
Bellco.org. Honest home loans are one more way  
Bellco Credit Union is unique.

www.bellco.org
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The History Of Labor Day 
Labor Day is a creation of the labor movement, a yearly cele-

bration of the American worker, and a national tribute to the
laborer’s contribution to the social and economic achievements of
the United States. 

There is some uncertainty about the origins of Labor Day.
Some records show that Peter J. McGuire, general secretary of
the Brotherhood of Carpenters and Joiners and a co-founder of
the American Federation of Labor, was first to suggest a day to
honor those “who from rude nature have delved and carved all the
grandeur we behold.” Other research suggests that machinist
Matthew Maguire, later the secretary of Local 344 of the
International Association of Machinists in Paterson, N.J., pro-
posed the holiday in 1882 while serving as secretary of the
Central Labor Union in New York. 

The first Labor Day holiday was celebrated on Tuesday,
September 5, 1882, in New York City, in accordance with the
plans of the Central Labor Union. 

In l884, the first Monday in September was selected as the
official holiday. 

The first governmental recognition of Labor Day came
through municipal ordinances passed in 1885 and 1886. 

The State of Oregon passed the first law recognizing the
Labor Day holiday on Feb. 21, 1887. Four more states –
Colorado, Massachusetts, New Jersey, and New York – followed
suit that same year.

On June 28, 1894, Congress passed an act making the first
Monday in September of each year a legal holiday in all the
states, the District of Columbia, and all U.S. territories.
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Teen Services
To add your teen's name, please call Colorado Lasertype at 303-979-

7499 and leave the following information: the neighborhood you live in,
your age, phone number and the categories you would like included.
Categories: (B) Baby-sitting * Red Cross Cert. for CPR (L) Lawn care (S)
Snow removal (P) Pet & House sitting. No recommendation or endorsement of any of 
the names on this list is implied or stated by the homeowners association board or Colorado Lasertype.

Alexis A. B/P 303-972-7404

Julia C. 14 B* 303-795-8431

Colton C. 14 P/L/S 303-829-8673

Jessica H. 12 B/P 303-932-1184

Allison H. 16 B*/P 303-932-1184

Brandon L. 15 L 303-932-6583

Dustin L. 14 L 303-932-6583

Megan M. 15 B/P 720-587-9267

Jessie O. 15 B*/P/L/S 303-870-4345

Angie W. 13 B/S 720-276-6311

Nick W. 15 P/L/S 303-697-8307

3 Questions To Boost Your Child’s Confidence
Talking about the positive events or accomplishments in your

child’s life can have a profound effect on them. It boosts their self-
esteem and gives them every reason to expect better things in the
future. Help kids build their self-image by asking these questions:

• What makes you feel proud of yourself? When you
know what makes them feel great, you can build on it with
more questions about where they want to go in their lives.

• What family memories do you think about? When you
hear how they view the family, you can ask them where
they see themselves in the mix.

• Were you ever surprised by someone? Knowing what
surprises them can give you hints for future reference.

Find a professional to suit your needs 
while supporting local businesses!

L asertype
C olorado

• Automotive

• Carpet & Upholstery

• Computer Services

• Financial Services

• Health Care

• Home Improvement

• House Cleaning

• Insurance

• Landscaping

• Music

• Painting 

• Pet Services

• Plumbing

• Product Sales

• Realtors

• Recreation

Call us to ask how to get added to one of the categories above!

303-979-7499
Visit our website for advertising information, ad rates, a map of the 

HOA newsletters we publish and details about our graphic design services.

www.ColoradoLasertype.com

ONLINE 
SERVICE PROVIDER

DIRECTORY

“We spend most of our lives conjugating three verbs: 
to want, to have, and to do.”

— Evelyn Underhill

“Don’t worry that children never listen to you; 
worry that they are always watching you.”

— Robert Fulghum

The Best in Assisted Living is
Right  in Your Neighborhood!

Contact:

The Gardens at Columbine
5130 W. Ken Caryl Ave., Littleton, Colorado 80128

303-973-5115
Serving SW Littleton for over 10 years 

Locally owned and managed • Nursing staff 24/7
Delicious meals, Activities, Transportation and more!

Care Giving at Home? Need a break?
Call about our Short Term Stay Apartments

Supporting Your Independence

Bye, Bye Summer... 
Summerset Festival Is Almost Here!

It’s time to mark your calendar for the 26th Annual Summerset
Festival. Scheduled for Friday, September 17 from 5-10 p.m.,
Saturday, September 18 from 9 a.m. to 6 p.m. and Sunday,
September 19 from 9 a.m. to 4 p.m., at Clement Park at the corner
of S. Wadsworth Blvd. and W. Bowles Ave., the festival will draw
over 40,000 festival-goers. General admission is free.

Friday night kicks off this annual community event with a live
concert and food vendors. Weather permitting, hot air balloons
will participate in a tethered glow to honor the Columbine High
School tragedy. The evening will end with the traditional fall fire-
works display.

This year’s festival will include more than 100 craft
exhibitors, business and non-profit exhibitors, pancake breakfast,
fishing derby, Sheriff’s Safety Fair, entertainment, athletic events,
kids attractions and fun for the entire family!   

On Saturday, the Wild West Auto Fest car show will be in full
speed with over 500 cars. Sunday will feature the Fun Day for the
Dogs event. For more information and entertainment schedule,
call 303-409-2120 or visit www.summersetfest.com.
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KENOSHA GLASS Window repair, table
tops, mirrors, shower doors. 303-972-7880

Brister Home Improv. Repair remodel and
handyman services. Ins. 303-250-1969.

Carpet, hardwood, slate, tile- Installation,
restretch & repairs. Bill at 303-794-1001

American Sprinkler and Landscape.
Free estimates. Aeration $30 and up.
asprinkler.com or 720-312-3616.

Tree Trim. Specialist, call Mr. B! Free
est., ins., 21 yrs. exp. 303-932-2514

Concrete-New/replace drvwy, patio sdwlk.
Free est Kirk 303-669-5859

Mike the Plumber - Your reliable neighbor-
hood plumber for  14 yrs. Competitive rates.
Free estimate. 720-422-8139

Drywall & Basement Finishing Services.
26 years experience. Gary 303-829-6363�

Small Paint Jobs Only 720-331-7032

FT fireman looking for part time work. I
can do all your handyman projects for less
than you would expect. I work by the hour
and do not upcharge for materials. You
know exactly what you pay for! Insured.
Sean 720-320-1177.

Lawn Mowing Only $25.95 Super
Reliable! Since 1982 Mowing,
Fertilization, Aeration Call 303-948-6631
or Order Online www.ErbertLawns.com

Tree trimming & removal- Columbine
Tree Svc. 303-979-5330. 33+ yrs exp.

Fall air duct cleaning and chimney
cleaning for your home. 720-299-7782.

Repair and remodel - honey do list.
Licensed and Insured 30+ yrs exp. Allen
Investment Group. 303-437-0265.

Rental Space. 2700 Sq. Ft. Pierce & Coal
Mine. 303-971-0011. Lots of Possibilities!

Companion care. An extra hand for loved
ones. Cooking, light housekeeping, errands,
& doctor appmnts. Salina, 303-437-2936.

Handyman. 25 yrs exp. Sheds, decks,
tiling and all repairs. Wayne 303-596-8348

LAWN AERATION – Most lawns $30,
Fertilizing available. Nathan: 303-249-0251
www.holygroundaerations.com

Rent-A-Granny: Personal Concierge Srv.
I’ll run your errands or take you where you
need to go. Marlene, 303-979-8076

Driveway Caulking - Small Concrete
Repairs. Avoid Costly Replacement. Ideal
Restoration/Sean 720-422-4236.

Trees, Shrubs and Perennials. Creating
beautiful gardens in our neighborhoods!
Property People 303-997-7392.

Concrete: New and replace w/ decorative
options. 45 yrs in Denver. Licensed/insured.
PritchardConcrete.com  303-277-1865

Highlands Pride Painting: 303-738-9203

Aminals Pet Sitting Service: Pet sitting
(in your home). Bonded & ins. Refs. avail.
Call Nancy at 303-335-6237

CARPET REPAIRS - patching, restretch-
ing. Small installations. 44 years experi-
ence. H:303-979-1887, C:303-906-5642

Quality affordable home repairs and
remodeling – WD Services. Kitchens,
bathrooms, basements and additions. No
job too big or too small. Insured. Call Troy
at 303-919-7495

Crystal Window & Blind Cleaning!
Chandeliers & mirrors. Refs, 20 yrs exp.
Feel good with clean windows. Call NOW-
avoid the rush! Bill & Jerry 303-922-4655

QUEEN PILLOWTOP MATT/BOX SET.
Brand new in plastic. Retails $529, asking
$265. Also, NEW KING SIZE pillowtop set.
Retails $699, asking $385. 303-742-4860. 

Partylite Candles & Accessories. Fall/
Holiday catalog now available. Contact
Jan. www.partylite.biz/janderby or 303-
979-3880.

Sewing Machines Repaired. 30 yrs + exp.
Free est. Free p/u & del. All work guaran-
teed. Call Scott 303-972-4687.

Tom’s Top Notch Painting, inc.- int./ext.,
Tom Martino approved, member of the
BBB, 5% discount for Littleton residents
303-523-2941. 

A+ Home Improvement Services. Pro-
painting (ext. & int.), gutter & trim replace-
ment & stucco. No job too small - we do it
all! Basement & bath remodels, drywall
repairs/texturing, decks, fencing,  carpen-
try, doors, plumbing, electrical, tiles, car-
peting & hrdwd flooring. BBB Member.
Call A+ for fast, professional service every
time. Steve, 303-979-7858. Major credit
cards accepted. Refs., fully ins. & bonded.
www.A-Plus-Home-Improvement.com

$300 off
Exterior Painting

American family owned. 15 years in business. 
10% discount for cash.

Workmans Comp & Liability Insurance

Connect With Your Family 
One of the biggest challenges of today’s time-pressed parents is

having quality time with their children. Fostering a true connection
with kids and family doesn’t always have to mean scaling back your
work hours or stepping off the career fast track. Try these suggestions
to stay connected:

• Hold weekly family meetings. Use them to schedule every-
one’s activities for the week, from school meetings and athlet-
ic events to family outings. Give your kids a say on decisions;
it makes them feel like an integral part of the family.

• Share your child’s interests. Yes, that means enduring their
rap music on the family-room stereo. Get them subscriptions
to magazines associated with their hobbies or activities, and
commit to reading at least one kid-related article each month
to stay abreast of their world.

• Share your work with them. Bring them to your workplace.
Show them what you do and how your work relates to the
entire organization. When you have a particular success at
work, celebrate it with your family.

CLASSIFIEDS
Classified ads are $2.95/line for 2010. Contact Colorado Lasertype at 303-979-7499 or getinfo@colorado
lasertype.com to place an ad. To view our display ad prices, visit our website at www.coloradolasertype.
com. The deadline for placing a classified or display ad is the 15th of the month for the next month’s issue
(i.e., 15th of Sept. for Oct. issue), except the January issue, which has a deadline of December 6th.

Baby Safety Month
Baby Safety Month is to educate consumers on safety

issues involving car seats, strollers, cribs and beds, toys, and
other accessories for infants. Sponsored by the Juvenile
Products Manufacturers Association. Visit www.jpma.org for
ideas and details.



Page 12 CWCA / September 2010

CWCA Covenant Violation Report
Mail to: Columbine West Civic Association, 

P.O. Box 620026, Littleton, CO 80162    

Date: __________________

Description of alleged violation: ______________________

______________________________________________________________________

______________________________________________________________________

______________________________________________________________________

Violator’s Address: _________________________________    

______________________________________________________________________

n I would be willing to appear in court as a witness.

Name: ___________________________________________

Address: _________________________________________

Phone: _____________________

All reports will remain confidential and you can send this in
anonymously, but we are unable to supply progress reports.

Columbine West Civic Association
Membership Coupon

Please fill out the membership coupon 
and mail it with your $25 check to CWCA. 

Send to CWCA, P.O. Box 620026, Littleton CO 80162

Name(s): ________________________________________

Address: _________________________________________

_________________________________________

Telephone #: ______________________________________

Columbine West 
Civic Association
P.O. Box 620026
Littleton CO 80162

JJOOIINN  UUSS!!

In Columbine West, Results Count!

Duffy & Associates, LLC

Duane C. Duffy
Office: 303-933-0900
Cell: 303-229-5911

www.duanecduffy.com

• Licensed Realtor by the State of Colorado

• Member of South Metro Denver Realtor Association 

• Member of Colorado  Association of Realtors

• Licensed Attorney by the State of Colorado

• Member of Colorado Bar Association

• Member of Real Estate Section for Colorado Bar Association

Independent Companies
Working Together

Columbine West Statistics 
for August 2010

Current Homes FOR SALE in Columbine West
Lowest Highest How Many?

Ranch Style $ 209,950 $ 275,000 4
4-Level $ 189,900 $ 289,950 10
2-Story $ 189,900 $ 290,000 5
Tri-Level $ 240,000 $ 249,900 2
Bi-Level $ 184,000 $ 254,900 5

Current Homes UNDER CONTRACT in Columbine West
Lowest Highest How Many?

Ranch Style $ 244,900 $ 244,900 1
4-Level $ 189,900 $ 229,900 2
2-Story $ 249,900 $ 304,000 3
Tri-Level $ 225,000 $ 225,000 1
Bi-Level None None 0

Homes SOLD in Columbine West Jan. 1 to Aug. 19, 2010
Lowest Highest How Many?

Ranch Style $ 175,000 $ 256,000 6
4-Level $ 188,500 $ 246,000 5
2-Story $ 210,000 $ 299,900 11
Tri-Level $ 180,000 $ 195,000 4
Bi-Level $ 160,000 $ 235,000 7

“What Sets Duane Apart”

The statistical information is based on MLS data August 19, 2010. 

Not all of the properties were listed and/or sold by Duffy & Associates, LLC.

“A race is not well run unless you’ve crossed the finish line knowing
that you couldn’t have kept going for one more step. If you could

have, then you didn’t give it everything you had.”
— Jackie Dugall

Columbine Library Book Club Selections 
The Book Club meets the first Tuesday of the

month at the Columbine Library. Time is 2:00 p.m.
Sept. 7: Shadow of the Wind – 
Carlos Ruiz Zafron – Fiction
Oct. 5: Lost City of Oz – David Grann – 918.11046 Grann
Nov. 2: Anti-Americanism – Jean Francois Revel – 303.48273
Dec. 7: East of Eden – John Steinbeck – Fiction


